

Graham Stanley < grahamstanley@warwickshire.gov.uk

Fwd: Petition objection to proposed Puffin crossing on Tachbrook Road,

Carolyn Burrows < carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk> To: Graham Stanley < grahamstanley@warwickshire.gov.uk> 13 April 2017 at 08:42

Forwarded message From:

Date: 2 March 2017 at 14:07

Subject: Petition objection to proposed Puffin crossing on Tachbrook Road,

To: Carolyn Burrows <carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk>

Cc: Cllr Jonathan Chilvers < jonathanchilvers@warwickshire.gov.uk>

Dear Carolyn

Thank you for your email. Please find attached the petition as outlined in my last email.

All of the residents I spoke to, were unaware of the long term ramifications of the road modifications and the crossing and the negative effect it will have on their day-to-day lives, especially with regard to parking and unloading of children and shopping.

Note that all the people (and it was not possible to contact everyone, due to time and work commitments) are immediately affected by this proposal, i.e. they live right next to where the crossing is proposed.

We are all looking forward to being consulted re: other options that could be considered.

Jonathan Chilvers has kindly offered to visit me today to discuss other options.

Yours sincerely,



On 2 Mar 2017, at 09:14, Carolyn Burrows <carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk> wrote:



Thank you for your correspondence regarding the proposed puffin crossing on Tachbrook Road.

We have selected this location after consultation with the local County Councillor and carrying out traffic and pedestrian surveys to ascertain where the desire line is for pedestrians to cross the road.

The proposed puffin crossing is included in the programme of works aimed at improving routes to school. In this location there were over 70 school aged children crossing the road within the 12 hr period surveyed.

With regard to the petition that is talked of; as yet the County Council has not received a petition. In fact only two residents have raised any formal objections to the crossing. The consultation period is to run until the end of this week (3/3/17), so any other representations or objections must be received in writing by that date.

Other members of the community are fully in favour of the crossing, and have written to us, adding their support.

All letters of objection or support will be reported to the Portfolio Holder for Community Safety in due

This project is not essentially about calming traffic, it is about providing a safe place for children to cross this busy road on their way to school each day. Any other issues regarding road safety or speed of traffic etc, should be expressed to your County Councillor, or Police representatives in relation to excessive speed.

Thank you for your interest in this matter, but I must decline your kind offer of a meeting.

Regards

Carolyn Burrows

On 1 March 2017 at 22:07, Dear Carolyn,

Hope you are well,

Can you please give me a date and time where it is possible to discuss with you the proposed Puffin crossing on Tachbrook Road, Learnington Spa.

It would be most helpful to get your thoughts and for me to explain why this will prove negative at the location proposed, as agreed by other people illustrated on our neighbourhood petition.

I understand that some action is required concerning the traffic along this road, and therefore a meeting with you would be most helpful at this point in the process to find what other ideas may be possible.

Many thanks & I look forward to hearing from you,

All the best,



Carolyn Burrows Team Leader - Traffic and Road Safety

Transport and Highways Communities Warwickshire County Council Tel: 01926 412650

Minicom: 01926 412277

Email: carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk

www.warwickshire.gov.uk



TACHBROOK ROAD NEIGHBOURHOOD PETITION

We the undersigned **OBJECT** to the installation of a **Puffin** crossing on Tachbrook Road for some or all of the following reasons:

- 1: Increased traffic noise to immediate residents.
- 2: Increased fumes from stationary traffic to the young children of affected residents. (Leamington has some of the worst air pollution in the country (Source: WHO 2017) and Tachbrook Road already suffers high traffic fumes.)
- 3: Increased light pollution to immediate residents.
- 4: Beeping and added noise pollution in an already noise-polluted area.
- 5: The complete removal of parking and unloading rights for residents on the west side of the proposed site.
- 6: The knock—on impact of parking in surrounding streets (St George's Road and Claremont Road) with the proposed parking/unloading restrictions due to zig-zags.

Name	Address/Email	Signature
	STATE OF THE SECOND	
MARK BARRE	Charles (Car. 2)	THE STORY OF THE STORY
C C C	-05	Carry
E CHANNELL	DELLINOST KI	
American Charles	Makanika da	
	4 /	
PARTIE THERETY	Chia Adam All	No. of the last of
- I		
		9.
41		
(



Graham Stanley <grahamstanley@warwickshire.gov

Re: Puffin crossing

1 message

Carolyn Burrows < carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk > To: Graham Stanley <grahamstanley@warwickshire.gov.uk> 13 April 2017 at 08:40

On 3 March 2017 at 08:02.

Morning, just a quick word about the proposed Puffing crossing, this will cause problems due to the lorries parking , as they park where the crossing is going when there is no room outside the shop. The large lornes block off St Georges road so the other deliverys have no where else to go except where the crossing will be, The owner of the shop doesn,t give a damn as i,ve tackled him before . This will not cut the cars speeding up Tachbrook Road, will cause havoc with parking for the shop and the parking down St Georges Road .We already have a crossing further down and as far as i know noboby has been knocked down outside my house. Speed bumbs would have been maybe a better choice

Carolyn Burrows Team Leader - Traffic and Road Safety Transport and Highways Communities Warwickshire County Council Tel: 01926 412650

Minicom: 01926 412277 Email: carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk

www.warwickshire.gov.uk







Graham Stanley < grahamstanley@warwickshire.gov.uk>

Fwd: Proposed Crossing outside 135 Tachbrook Road

1 message

Carolyn Burrows < carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk> To: Graham Stanley <grahamstanley@warwickshire.gov.uk> 13 April 2017 at 08:42

Forwarded message -From: 6

Date: 24 February 2017 at 13:46 Subject: Proposed Crossing

To: carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk

Dear Carolyn Burrows

I have received notification that there will be a consultation on the proposal to make a puffin crossing outside the house I live in, on Tachbrook Road. I live at manual and I have objections to this proposal for several reasons. I agree that traffic calming measures are needed on Tachbrook Road but I think there are ways of achieving this without the distress this proposed crossing will cause to the people who live on this part of the street.

The noise of Tachbrook Road is already alarming at certain times of day. This crossing will not change that. In fact, putting a crossing directly outside my home will mean that at certain times of day traffic will stop and start and literally converge outside my door. There will be constant beeping outside my house. There will be nowhere for me or my neighbors to park and unload shopping or deliveries.

I accept the laudable aims of the proposed crossing, but it is unworkable and personally distressing on these counts:

- · It will increase the traffic noise directly outside the houses near the proposed site, rather than ameliorate it
- · The sound of the beeping and traffic will affect residents
- It will not "calm" the traffic in any sustainable way (and sustainability is surely an issue)
- There will nowhere for residents on this side of the road to unload shopping and deliveries
- It will force people to park elsewhere and have a knock-on effect on St George's Road (which is already rammed)

I understand the need for measures on Tachbrook Road and I would be happy to feed into a focussed discussion with residents and planners to achieve something workable.

I look forward to hearing from you.



Carolyn Burrows Team Leader - Traffic and Road Safety Transport and Highways

Communities Warwickshire County Council Tel: 01926 412650

Minicom: 01926 412277

Email: carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk

www.warwickshire.gov.uk





Fwd: Proposed Puffin crossing on Tachbrook Road outside number 135/137

1 message

Carolyn Burrows < carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk > To: Graham Stanley < grahamstanley@warwickshire.gov.uk >

15 May 2017 at 11:41

Forwarded message

From: No. 10 February 2017 at 10:47

Subject: Proposed Puffin crossing on Tachbrook Road

To: carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk

Dear Carolyn Burrows

I have received notification that there will be a consultation on the proposal to make a puffin crossing outside my house on Tachbrook Road. And I am an owner /occupier. I have objections to this proposal on several counts and although I agree that traffic calming measures are needed on Tachbrook Road I believe there are ways of achieving this without the distress this proposed crossing will cause to the people who live on this part of the street. I'd like to outline my personal objections and I aim to get further support from the wider neighborhood/community.

Because there are a number of student houses in this area it may seem, during this consultation, that the objections are not as vociferous as they would be if all the residents on this strip were less transient. Students, of course, do not have the same investment in the place they live — lovely as they are. And so this must be taken into account when reviewing objections. Owner/occupiers and long-term residents, though few and far between, should be listened to.

The noise of Tachbrook Road is already alarming at certain times of day. I am often woken by it at 6am. This crossing will not change that. In fact, putting a crossing directly outside my home – pretty much outside my bedroom and office window – will mean that at certain times of day traffic will stop and start and literally converge outside my door. There will be constant beeping outside my bedroom and my office (I work from home 3 days a week and I am an academic and a writer). There will be nowhere for me or my neighbors to park and unload shopping or deliveries.

I am invested in this part of town. I am one of a handful of long-term owner occupier residents — I have lived here since 1999 and brought my children up here. This proposal, if it goes through, could push me away. I genuinely could not live in my own home with any additional noise. We need traffic calming — but this proposal will increase the impact of the traffic, for residents near the proposed site, rather than ameliorate it.

Also, I am not getting younger and to disadvantage me by removing anywhere to unload shopping outside the house is distressing in the extreme. I have suffered from a back injury and had surgery which makes carrying anything for any distance very difficult indeed.

In summary I accept the laudable aims of the proposed crossing, but it is unworkable and personally distressing on these counts:

- · It will increase the traffic noise directly outside the houses near the proposed site, rather than ameliorate it
- The sound of the beeping and traffic will affect residents and personally will affect my sleep, my work and my general health
- It will not "calm" the traffic in any sustainable way (and sustainability is surely an issue)
- There will nowhere for residents on this side of the road to unload shopping and deliveries
- It will force people to park elsewhere and have a knock-on effect on St George's Road (which is already rammed).

Please also let me add that I would be amenable to discussing alternatives. I understand the need for measures on Tachbrook Road and I would be happy to feed into a focussed discussion with residents and planners to achieve something workable.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Regards,





Graham Stanley <grahamstanley@warwickshire.gov.uk>

Fwd: Puffin crossing

1 message

Carolyn Burrows < carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk > To: Graham Stanley < grahamstanley@warwickshire.gov.uk >

13 April 2017 at 08:42

Forwarded message -

From: SEE

Date: 20 February 2017 at 11:11

Subject: Puffin crossing

To: Carolyn Burrows <carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk>

Hi Carolyn,

Local residents all happy for the puffin crossing. Within 2 hours had all these signatures.





Carolyn Burrows
Team Leader - Traffic and Road Safety
Transport and Highways
Communities
Warvickshirt County Council

Tel: 01926 412650 Minicom: 01926 412277

Email: carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk

www.warwickshire.gov.uk



20170220_111121.jpg 3720K



Graham Stanley < grahamstanley@warwickshire.gov.uk>

Fwd: Puffin crossing

1 message

Carolyn Burrows < carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk> To: Graham Stanley <grahamstanley@warwickshire.gov.uk> 13 April 2017 at 08:42

Forwarded message -

From:

Date: 18 February 2017 at 10:42 Subject: Fwd: Puffin crossing

To: Carolyn Burrows <carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk>

Hi Carolyn,

Tachbrook Road not happy with the puffin crossing outside her house. She is getting students to sign a petition against the crossing. How do we stand .





Original message -

From: Carolyn Burrows <carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk>

Date: 14/02/2017 16:21 (GMT+00:00)

Subject: Re: Puffin crossing

Dear 👊

Thank you for your email, regarding the proposed Puffin crossing on Tachbrook Road. Your support is very valuable, and I will be sure to include your support in the report to the Porfolio Holder in due course.

Regards

Carolyn

On 10 February 2017 at 15:50, 6

Seen the plans for proposed puffing crossing on Tachbrook Road, a great measure and all up for it. Tachbrook Road for 34 years seen many pedestrians getting knocked down, how long Being at the store before a death.

Great move for the best, thank you.





Carolyn Burrows <carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk>

Fwd: Pedestrian crossing on Tachbrook Road, by St. George's Road

1 message

Clir Jonathan Chilvers <jonathanchilvers@warwickshire.gov.uk>
To: Carolyn Burrows <carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk>

2 March 2017 at 14:50

Hello

Please see below from David Farrar, executive head of Kingsway and Shrubland Street.

Thank you Jonathan Chilvers Councillor, Leamington Brunswick 07769917962

------ Forwarded message ------

From: D Farrar SSP <farrar.d@welearn365.com>

Date: 2 March 2017 at 14:06

Subject: Re: Pedestrian crossing on Tachbrook Road, by St. George's Road

To: Cllr Jonathan Chilvers < jonathanchilvers@warwickshire.gov.uk>

Hi Jonathan

I am currently unable to meet due to circumstances beyond my control. However I fully endorse the move to make childrens lives safe as they cross this busy road.

David

From: Cllr Jonathan Chilvers < jonathanchilvers@warwickshire.gov.uk>

Sent: 02 March 2017 11:41:24

To: D Farrar SSP

Subject: Fwd: Pedestrian crossing on Tachbrook Road, by St. George's Road

Dear David,

I appreciate you are very busy at the moment in your new role. Further to below on the Pedestrian Crossing on Tachbrook Street the County's deadline for response on this is tomorrow.

Would it be possible to speak briefly to you on this today or tomorrow please?

I can come up to either school at a time that suits - happy to catch you in the playground if I know which one you'll be in!

Thank you



Carolyn Burrows <carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk>

Fwd: Padestrian crossing

1 message

Cllr Jonathan Chilvers <jonathanchilvers@warwickshire.gov.uk>
To: Carolyn Burrows <carolynburrows@warwickshire.gov.uk>

2 March 2017 at 21:01

From St. Patrick's. Jonathan Chilvers Councillor, Leamington Brunswick 07769917962

-----Forwarded message -----

From: head3543 <head3543@we-learn.com>

Date: 2 March 2017 at 16:25 Subject: Padestrian crossing

To: "jonathanchilvers@warwickshire.gov.uk" <jonathanchilvers@warwickshire.gov.uk>

Good afternoon Jonathan,

Further to our telephone conversation I am delighted to hear about the proposed pedestrian crossing. Anything that helps to get our children to and from school safely is highly appealing to us and we fully support it.

Best wishes
Nichola Damms
Head Teacher
St Patrick's Catholic Primary School
Cashmore Avenue
Leamington Spa
CV31 3EU
01926 425958